

Registered Office: Beards Lane Cainscross Road Stroud Gloucestershire GL5 4HF 

 Telephone:
 01453 764441

 Fax:
 01453 756304

 Email:
 admin@stroug

Website:

Twitter:

Facebook:

admin@stroudhigh.gloucs.sch.uk www.stroudhigh.gloucs.sch.uk

@stroudhigh
StroudHighSchool

April 2016

Dear Parents/Carers

## Hajj Fraud Campaign

We have received the following from Mark Godsland, Force Safer Cyber Adviser at Gloucestershire Police, and would be grateful if you could pass it on to any members of the Muslim community that you feel would benefit from the advice.

"The City of London Police, in partnership with the British Council of Hajjis, is running a national Hajj fraud campaign and would greatly appreciate your assistance.

Every year Muslims booking pilgrimages to Mecca are being conned into paying for packages which are in fact fraudulent.

Through police force and partner agency communication teams we will be spreading key crime prevention messages via social, digital and local media. However, what would really make the campaign a success is if we can physically get our crime prevention leaflets into the hands of Muslim communities across the UK. Attached to this email is the Hajj fraud leaflet (print version) which provides further information about the campaign and what Muslims need to do to protect themselves when booking their trips.

If you require more information please contact Harry Watkinson at 020 7601 2015 or at <a href="mailto:harry.watkinson@cityoflondon.police.uk">harry.watkinson@cityoflondon.police.uk</a>"

You can also <u>click here</u> to access the Hajj Fraud Campaign webpage.

Kind regards

Cindi Pride Deputy Headteacher













